THE INSTITUTE OF RADIO ENGINEERS

(INCORPORATE D)
330 WEST 42% STREET

NEW YORK

February 9, 1943

Mr. Ho H. Henline, National Secretary
American Institute of Electrical Engineers
33 VWiest 39th Street

New York, N. Y.

Dear Mr. Henline:

~~=Professor C. F. Scott has asked me to prepare
something on @esla',,s work in the high frequency field for a
report he is p ring for "Electrical Engineering". On looking
up the literature I find that the most comprehensive account of
Tesla's work is a book of the vintage of 1894 by Thomas Commerford
Martin who is stated on the title page to be editor of the
Electrical Engineer and past president of the American Institute
of Electrical Engineers.

As I find myself unable to concur in all of
Mr. Martin's judgments, I would like to know if by any change he
is still alive (which seems unlikely), and also something of his
background and connections. Can you, without putting yourself
to too much trouble, help me out?

Yours sincerely,

i 2 Ll

Lynde P. Wheeler
President, 1943
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February 11, 1843

Dr. Lynde P, Wheeler, President
The Institute of BRudio Engineers
odl) best 48nd Street
Hew York, M.Y.
Dear fir:

ftour letier of February 9th to Hr. Henline has
been received durlng bls absence, and will be brought to his
attentlon upon his relurn, the [irst of next week.

In the weantime, we omn inform you thet ¥r. T.
Coamerford Martin, President of the A.1.E.E. 1887-1688, died
in L984. The attached blogruphlcal sketeh of Mr. Hartin
whilech appeared in the May 1834 ilseue of BELECTRICAL ENGIWEERING
(B0th Anniversary Rusber) may be of some ssslstance.

Very truly y&ura

(Miss) F., 5. Hallock
Jecretary to H. H. Henline
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